Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting 

 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 1st November 2018 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 139  Draft minutes to be ratified at the Dec 2018 Parish Council Meeting  
Councillors Present: J Stephens, N Harrop, R James, J Mattinson, K McMillan, K Armstrong 
                                    & S Langcake.                                

  Also Present: E Clark (Clerk), Cllr Bowness (County Councillor) & G Oliver (parishioner).   
1)  Apologies - Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllr Reb, Cllr Trafford & Cllr Grainger (Borough Councillor).        
2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 4th of October 2018 with an amendment to item 14 – offers on the Hearse House & Church Rooms.    
3)  Public Participation – Mr Oliver advised that the village Christmas tree was organised and asked if the parish council would agree to fund lights through the Lime trees along The Green.  There were a few different options costing approximately between £200 & £300.  White or coloured bulb options were available.  One side of the avenue would be 50m in length at a cost of either £225 for a basic kit or £310 for the superior kit.  The price would be £600 to light both sides of the Avenue. 
     Mr Oliver left the meeting.

     At the discretion of the chairman item 15 was brought forward; it was proposed and agreed in principal that a 50m length of lights be purchased for the telephone kiosk side of the Avenue.  Concerns were expressed in respect of the installation of the lights and would need to be addressed prior to purchase.
 4) Requests for Dispensations - There were no requests for dispensations.

 5) Declaration of Interests – There were no declarations of interest.
6) Cumbria Constabulary – PCSO 5356 Smith advised that the next 10 weekly parish council engagement meeting will be held at Cockermouth Police Station on Friday the 16th of November at 7pm.  There were no reportable incidents in the parish since the last update.
 7)  Chairman’s Announcements
a)  There are still funds available in the Lake District Communities Fund (LDCF) for projects in the North Distinctive Area of the Lake District National Park. The LDCF is dedicated to supporting communities across the National Park, supporting projects that will contribute to their sustainability or wellbeing. Projects must include specific criteria. Applications are welcomed from Parish and Town Councils, charities, community and locality groups, the voluntary sector and small to medium size businesses located in the National Park. The Fund total for this year is £12,500 so each distinctive area has a grant pot of £2,500. Grants are awarded on a competitive basis.

b)  ACT is holding the following series of events to explore the opportunities and challenges of the prestigious UNESCO award; Tuesday 13th November –Coniston Institute, Tuesday 20th November - Parkin Memorial Hall, Pooley Bridge, Thursday 22nd November - Santon Bridge Village Hall & Thursday 29th November – Lamplugh Village Hall.  These workshops will provide evidence to support the development of actions and funding streams to articulate what World Heritage Status actually means to Lake District communities over the next few years
8) Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received

     The following payments were considered & approved for payment;  
(a) Bassenthwaite PCC – Grasscutting 2nd Instalment                           
  £500.00    

(b)  Poppy Appeal                                                                                       £  25.00

(c)  Senior Citizens 2018 Christmas Lunch                                           
  £200.00  

(d)  Cllr James – Bench Varnish & Laminating Pouches
               £  40.19  

(e)  Steve Sowerby -  Benches Refurbished


              £410.00

To note the following receipts received;
(i) Wayleave – Green Farm





 £  10.00

(ii)  Wayleave -  Birch Trees




              £  10.00  
   9) Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st of October 2018 is £18,129.75 on all three PC accounts - approved.   
   10) Planning 
     a)   App Ref No:7/2018/2223 – Build a new dwelling house with garden area – Reserved Matters – Bassenthwaite Hall Farm, Bassenthwaite – Withdrawn.

     b)   App Ref No:7/2018/2261 – Provision of five campervan pitches in small field next to the existing caravan site – Coalbeck Caravan Park, Bassenthwaite, CA12 4RD – No Objection.
   11) Highways – an email from a parishioner concerned about a tree branch located on a strip of land at Highside, asked who was responsible for it, councillors were unaware of the owner.   Roads at Castle Inn, Towbar & Scarness, which were repaired by UU have sunk.  There are blocked drains causing flooding on the bridge between Scarness Road & St Bega’s Church road end.  The smashed dog bin on School Road will be replaced in two weeks and a new bin will be installed on The Green opposite the current bin where it will be more visible.  No. 19 light on The Green is to be replaced with a new LED light head on the existing column.   The hedge at Rose Cottage has now been trimmed. It took 6.5hrs to unblock the sewage system in the village, residents are asked not to flush baby wipes etc down the toilet.  Pot holes at the bottom of The Rake and Cooper Dub have now been repaired.   
         Cllr Bowness left the meeting – 8.35pm

   12) Reports – no reports received.
   13) Parish Benches – the refurbishment of the benches is now complete.
   14) Hearse House – it was noted that an offer of £50,000 (without conditions) had been received on the Hearse House/Church Rooms.  The Church Room was now registered.   
   15) 2018 Christmas Tree – discussed after item 3.
   16) Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by Wednesday the 26th of November 2018.
   17) Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be on Thursday the 6th of December 2018.   
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.43 pm. 
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